December 8th. The Club met at the University for this meeting. Wonderful food was served at the Memorial Union Building by Miss Hermins Zipple, and a snappy, peppy, challenging dissertation was given by Chancellor Deane W. Malott. The singing by Professor Joe Wilkins, Miss Irene Peabody and Professor Allen Crafton added greatly to the program. The meeting adjourned with the members saying the food was the best ever, the Kansas Room was the ideal environment to enjoy the tasty food, and that Chancellor Malott was tops on top of Mount Oread. He gave a graphic speech on the great momentum that the University is undergoing at the present time in building and aiding in national defense.

On December 15th everybody sang Christmas songs and brought presents which went to the little tots of the day nursory. All Rotarians were kids again, exchanging presents.

December 22. Rotary is blessed with two stalwarts who have been in business and professional work for fifty years - Dr. A. J. Anderson and W. C. "Collie" Simons. On this day there was a large sign saying "Congratulations, Collie", and appropriate remarks were made by members pointing out the distinguished and valuable service that he has rendered to his community. He was presented with a toy wheelbarrow as a symbol of construction and upbuilding bombined with hard work. He was told that this vehicle was symbolic of the fact that a man with his sleeves rolled up to catch hold of it. W. C. Simons is a man who was never afraid to take hold of things. The club gave him a great ovation.

On December 29th, Frank L. Brittain in his talk on "Let's Save America's Business" took man from his early beginning and traced him to the present time showing that the main business of America is Americanism and democracy. He made a delightful 20-minute presentation, showing that the democracies always live and dictators always fall.

On January 5th Professor H. B. Chubb thrilled the members with his talk on "The Outlook in the Pacific". His talk was so full of vital facts of the present emergency that he had everyone mentally on his toes. The members were steeped with the consciousness that these facts were coming from someone in authority.

On January 12th J. Willard Ridings, director of publicity at Texas Christian University, spoke on "Publicising a Big Time Football Team". He made a host of friends by his clever, intelligent and friendly dissertation. He will be here again year after next when T.C.U. plays at Kansas. At that time